Minutes

Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission

September 12, 2000


The Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission held its regularly scheduled meeting at 10:00 a. m. in Room 111 of the Capitol Annex.


Present were:  Lloyd Clapp, Ann B. Henn, Clarence Jackson, Judge Michael McDonald, John Shepherd, Rebecca Tomblinson, George Troutman, and Judge Bruce Lester.


Absent was:  Pat Freibert


LEC Staff:  Judge Anthony Wilhoit, Lee Rowland, Paula Pabon, Peggy Williams, and Donnita Crittenden.


Guests:  Kevin Pentz, Kentuckians for the Commonwealth.


Judge Bruce Lester called the meeting to order.  Judge Lester asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the July meeting.  The minutes were approved with changes.


Mr. Troutman stated that the budget and monthly expenditure report were in order and should be approved.


Anthony Wilhoit, Executive Director, presented a staff report.  He stated that the Commission members attending the SLC met with Mississippi Commission members and staff and that the meeting had been very productive and worthwhile.


Judge Wilhoit stated that a random list of employers and agents had been chosen and that staff would begin the audit process.


Peggy Williams stated that a meeting would be held that week with staff of the KY Registry of Election Finance and the Executive Ethics Commission.  Joyce Crofts of LRC would also be in attendance.  The purpose of the meeting is to discuss possible speakers and moderators for the COGEL Conference in KY in 2001.


Members of the COGEL Steering Committee will be in Lexington on September 29-October 2 to preview the conference site and the annual banquet site at Keeneland.  The meeting is being held to provide assistance and assurance to our staff in conference 
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preparation.  Bonnie Williams of Florida who is hosting the 2000 Conference will be attending the meeting to add her expertise.


Paula Pabon, Legal Counsel, reported that a training session would be held later that afternoon for legislative agents and employers dealing specifically with the reporting of meals, beverages and events.  There have been questions concerning the reporting of money spent on receptions at NCSL, ALEC, and SLC.  


Lee Rowland, Enforcement Counsel, stated that Mr. Wyatt had asked that his hearing be continued until the October meeting.  Mr. Troutman moved and Mrs. Tomblinson seconded the motion to grant his request for continuance.  All were in favor.


Judge Lester asked for a motion to enter into Executive Session to discuss complaints and other confidential matters.  Ms. Henn moved and Mr. Shepherd seconded the motion to enter into Executive Session.


Upon returning from Executive Session, the Commission discussed the site for the next meeting.  It was agreed that since there could be a hearing, the meeting should be held in Frankfort in the Annex.  There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned until October 12, 2000.

